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May 3, 2022 

 

Clarissa Martinez 

POD State Grant Managers 

New Mexico Department of Transportation 

PO Box 1149 

Santa Fe, NM 87504 

 

Re: 2022-2023 Application for Transportation Project Fund (TPF) funding 

 

Dear Ms. Martinez, 

 

The City of Rio Communities respectfully submits this application for Transportation Project Fund (TPF) 

funding for the Goodman Avenue Reconstruction Project Phase A. This project will reconstruct the 

segment of Goodman Avenue from Damon Street to Horner Street which is approximately 0.4 miles 

long.  In addition, a multi-use path will also be included.  This request is for the construction and 

construction management of the specified route.  The City will provide the 5% matching funds and does 

not intend to apply for a waiver.  Regarding project schedule, the City is awaiting receipt of FY 2023 

Capital Outlay funds to use for the design which will be complete before the FY 2024 TPF call for 

projects.  Therefore, the City is requesting the FY 2023 TPF funds for construction although it may take 

longer than three months to begin expending the funds.  Finally, the project is within locally-owned 

right-of-way and will not include any Federal funding. 

The request package includes the following:  

1. Project Feasibility Form 

2. Sponsorship Resolution 

3. Map of Project Limits 

4. Typical Section 

5. Preliminary Cost Estimate 

 

Thank you in advance for your time and consideration. Please feel free to contact me at 505-861-6803 

should you have any questions or require additional information. 

Sincerely, 

Joshua Ramsell 

Mayor 


